FOR RELEASE 
ROCKAWAY VALLEY GARDEN CLUB AWARDS SCHOLARSHIPS TO HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATE AND TO STUDENT AT MORRIS COUNTY COLLEGE
The Rockaway Valley Garden Club has awarded its Arlene Persson Memorial Scholarship to two recent students who attend Morris County schools in recognition of their horticultural and/or environmental activities. 
Audrey Kuo, a recent graduate of Morris Hills High School, received a $1,500 scholarship at her high school’s recent awards ceremony in recognition of her outstanding environmental studies and projects which include her participation as a youth engagement coordinator on the New Jersey Highlands Regional Planning Council for its 10-year economic regional planning and sustainability proposal; her involvement with the NASA STEM Enhancement Program in Earth Science, and her research, presentation and authorship of a report about the correlation between particulate matter and vegetation health. 
Mikaela Criscuolo, a student at County College of Morris who is enrolled in CCM’s Landscape Management and Design Program, also received a $500 scholarship for her horticultural activities which include work she did at organic farms and M.Erbs Fine Gardens, her attendance at a permaculture design course, and her research on topics including ethnobotany, mycology, and edible and medicinal plants and fungi.
The scholarship is offered to students at seven local high schools and the County College of Morris who have demonstrated interest and effort in horticultural and/or environmental initiatives within their school or community.
The scholarship is given in memory of Arlene Persson, who was instrumental in the formation of the Rockaway Valley Garden Club in 1955. During the club's early years, Persson served as president.  In 1961, Persson and other club members helped establish the Emilie K. Hammond Wildflower Trail at Tourne Park. For over 50 years, she provided support and inspiration to RVGC members in their efforts to reach out to the community about the importance of gardening and the environment.

In addition to its scholarship program, the Rockaway Valley Garden Club advances garden interests and knowledge among its members and the community-at-large. Its activities include planting and maintaining the Wildflower Trail at Tourne Park. RVGC also conducts mini-workshops at the Fallsview Rehabilitation and Nursing and maintains the gardens at Miller-Kingsland and Oscar Kincaid historic sites.
For membership information, contact Joanne Ludwig at marinobiondo@aol.com.
